
   

      
         

      
     

 
 

     

   
 

Summary: Alleged Trespass into Federal Minerals Unsubstantiated 
Report Date: February 25, 2019 Report Number: 19-0093 

The OIG investigated allegations that an oil and gas production company drilled two wells in Noble 
County, OK and trespassed into acquired Federal lands. Further, the company allegedly began 
producing oil and gas without a properly executed mineral lease, which may have resulted in the loss 
of public resources and revenues. 

We found the land parcels in question were not acquired Federal lands, therefore, the company did 
not trespass into minerals owned by the Federal Government as alleged. 

This is a summary of a report of investigation issued to the BLM Director. 
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